SUBJECT THE BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY OF CANADA VICE-PRESIDENTAND GENERAL MANAGER MONTREAL. October 13, 1924. Sir Arthur W. Currie, G.C.M.G., K.C.B., Principal and Vice-Chancellor, McGill University, Montreal. Dear Sir Arthur:-Referring to your letter of September 29th. I have much pleasure in enclosing this Company's cheque for \$7,500.00, being our contribution toward the improvement and extension of your Electrical Engineering Department. For your information I attach a marked copy of today's Boston News Bureau with an article on "College Courses in Utilities". Yours truly, Enclosure. Vice-Pres. & Gen. Mgr.